Sept. 29, 2008

John McDowell
Napa County Conservation, Development and Planning Department

1195 Third Street Room 210

Napa, CA  94559-3092

Re:
Napa County referral: Inglewood Village Parcel Map



(File # PO8-00493)

Dear John:
City of St. Helena Municipal Code section 13.04.050 prohibits new water service connections outside of the city limits.  The Inglewood Village property has an existing water connection that pre-dates the prohibition. When the Inglewood Village project was first proposed, the City requested that a water use agreement be executed to control the amount of water that could be used.

A Water Agreement between the City of St. Helena and both Leticia Mori Kartozian and Suzzette Mori Toma as owners of Napa County APN 027-120-040 and a portion of 027-120-050 (now 027-120-063 owned by Inglewood Business Partners, LLC) was executed April 19, 2000.  The agreement provides for up to 538,740 gallons of St. Helena City water per year for, “…interior portions of the approved buildings and domestic uses only.”  The agreement expressly prohibits the use of City water for, “landscape or nursery irrigation.” In addition to the water agreement, a Private Fire Service Agreement with Ms. Kartozian and Ms. Mori Toma was executed on July 27, 2001 for the subject Napa County APN 027-120-040 and a portion of 027-120-050 (now 027-120-063 owned by Inglewood Business Partners, LLC).  

The TPM application does not provide information as to who will retain the water account or the fire service account and be responsible for compliance with the water and fire service agreements when the buildings are sold.  St. Helena Municipal Code section 13.05.050 prohibits the use of one service connection to supply water to more than one premise.  The sale of the condominium buildings could result in as many as four property owners (one for each building and one for the common area) each with different water needs.

Therefore, we request the following condition of approval:

1.         Prior to the recordation of the Final Map, Inglewood Business Partners LLC shall negotiate revisions to the existing water and private fire service agreements benefitting the property to the satisfaction of the City of St. Helena with the same 538,740 gallon per year limit and expressly prohibiting the use of city water for landscape or nursery irrigation.  Agreement is also subject to St. Helena Municipal Code section 13.04.050 prohibiting new water service connections outside of the City Limits and section 13.05.050 prohibiting the use of one service connection to supply water to more than one parcel.

Please contact me at 967-2792 or at carolp@ci.st-helena.ca.us if you have further questions or need information.

Sincerely,
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Carol Poole

Planning Director.

